    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                    February 14, 2023
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Monica Rozier and Brandon Shortt. Aldermen John Schweigert and Chris Basler were absent. Also attending the meeting was Water Superintendent John Lurk, Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald and Christopher Crocker with MODOT. Levi Woods with MODOT joined by phone.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the January Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Monica Rozier, seconded by Brandon Shortt.
Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Monica Rozier. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed. Notices were sent Wednesday, 02/08/2023.
Since the Meeting in December, MODOT estimated the water usage at the north bound Rest Area to be approximately 59,000 gallons per month. Chris was able to access the City infrastructure map through SEMO Regional Planning and found it to be helpful. The MODOT Engineers think it is feasible to run a sewer line from the Rest Area to our main at St. Agnes Drive. The Mayor stated that it took him a bit to digest the request and he began formulating thoughts. Adding the Rest Area to our system would roughly be the equivalent of adding 8 to 10 new homes, which doesn’t seem insurmountable, but the problem as the Mayor stated is that there is no gray water associated with the waste: no laundry, showers, dishwater, etc., only ammonia. The Treatment Plant has struggled with keeping ammonia levels within our permitted parameters for as long as the Plant has been in use. Another issue is that Bloomsdale Elementary School would almost certainly want to utilize this line as well, which would be an even bigger burden. The Mayor clearly stated that this is a decision the Council will have to make and there will have to be more compensation than the regular $1,000.00 connection fee. Alderman Shortt agrees with all these concerns but would be interested if MODOT would help allay some of the cost to upgrade our Treatment Plant if necessary. As the Mayor pointed out, if MODOT runs the line to our system, they are finished. The burden is then on the City Treatment Plant and Employees to deal with. If MODOT has to install its’ own system, it will be an ongoing issue to be managed by them. Everyone agrees there is much more discussion necessary. Chris left the Meeting at 7:50 PM.
There was nothing new to report on the status of projects with Cochran which is why TJ did not attend the meeting. The Easement/Right-of-Way Documents are nearing completion with City Attorney Mark Bishop. John Lurk has had no subsequent contact with Flynn Drilling.
Clerk’s Notes: The new Contract increasing the hourly rate for the City Attorney to $175.00 per hour, with a $5.00 increase scheduled for January 1st of each new year was signed along with Resolution No. 217 codifying this action. A Building Permit was signed for Eric Lurk for a new shop. A resident reached out to City Hall to inquire about the City Park staying open year-round. She was invited to attend the meeting but was unable to join. The Council does not feel this is a reasonable request at this time due to expenses. Phoenix Tank provided the warranty for the new Tower, along with final Lien Waivers and Affidavits of Prevailing Wage. The Final Pay Estimate was submitted and paid in the amount of $46,291.00. The contract with Phoenix Tank will now be closed. Clerk Randoll asked if the Council wants to increase the insurance on the new Tank now that it’s finished. It will soon be time for the Insurance Renewal. They suggest reaching out to TJ with Cochran to get thoughts. Correspondence was received from the Missouri Department of Revenue regarding a change to collection of local sales tax on the titling of motor vehicles, trailers, boats, and outboard motors purchased from non-Missouri dealers. There were also two letters from them regarding taxation of Recreational Marijuana. The Council would like for Clerk Randoll to consult with Mark Bishop on these matters. Construction on a new home in Sunset Ridge on a lot owned by Doug and Hannah Barton has begun, but no Building Permit has been obtained. Clerk Randoll will follow up to rectify this situation.

A quote was received from All Inclusive Rec in the amount of $13,458.60 to install three permanent pickle ball nets in the City Park. The nets were $1,115.00 each ($3,345.00 total), $9,558.00 for installation and $555.60 for Freight. A motion to move forward with installation was made by Alderman Rozier, seconded by Alderman Shortt. The Motion was approved. 
Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:40 PM, seconded by Monica Rozier. The motion was approved.
__________________________________

______________________________
Mayor, Paul Monia




City Clerk, Lynnette Randoll
